
Friday 29th September 

Multi Faith week has been a huge success.  
“We have more in common than that which divides us”.  

Weekly Newsletter 

Prayer for the 
week… 

Christ has no 

body on this 

earth but yours. 

This week’s  

Certificate  

Winners      

☺ Year 1:  Viyaan      

☺ Year 2:  Abdullah 

☺ Year 3: Mariyah 

☺ Year 4:  Jason 

☺ Year 5: Christeena 

☺ Year 6: Iris 

HARVEST BUILDINGS UPDATE 

Thank you for all your support this week as 

we navigate the changes to our school     

premises. We are working hard to make sure 

the key stage 1 playground is not congested 

at drop off and pick up. Year 1 are using the 

gates at the back of school for now—thank 

you to our Year 1 parents for your under-

standing with this.  

Please support us by keeping to the following 

procedures: 

• Only one adult per child on site  

• Please follow the one way system 

• Please do not arrive too early as this will 

add to congestion 

• Please move on as soon as you have 

dropped or collected your child 

This week we will be          
reflecting on the season of 
Harvest. Next Friday we will 
be having a charity food      
collection and all donations 
will be sent to the food bank 
at Emmaus. If each child in 
our school brings 1 item, 
that’s over 220 items to be 
donated. 

Next Friday, please can each 
class bring: 
Nursery/Reception: Pasta or 
rice 
Y1: Tinned fruit 
Y2: Tinned beans 
Y3: Tinned soup 
Y4: Biscuits 
Y5: Cordial/Juice 

Y6: Cereal 

 

Please bring brand 
new/sealed items only.  

MULTIFAITH WEEK 

The children have had a very informative week 
learning about other faiths. Trips and visitors     
enriched their learning and they showed great 
respect when exploring the traditions of a range 
of religions. Many thanks to Miss Turner for her 
efforts in organising such a great week.  

PE KITS 

All pupils need a pair of black 
PE shorts, a plain white       
t-shirt and a pair of black PE 
pumps that should be left in 
school.  If the children wish 
to cover their legs, black leg-
gings can be worn under-
neath the shorts. PE kits 
need to remain in school so 
children do not miss out.  

SCIENCE QUALITY MARK 

We are delighted to announce that we have been 
awarded the Science Quality Mark for the second 
time. This time, we received the ‘GILT’ status 
which is a much higher level of award. Many 
thanks to Mrs Begg, our science co-ordinator, 
who worked very hard to make this happen. 
Thanks Mrs Begg and well done everyone.   



ATTENDANCE/HOME VISITS 

Good school attendance has been proven, time and time again, to have a direct impact on 
academic success and life chances. Getting your child to school every day is one of the key 
ways you can contribute to their academic and social success.  

95% of our children are at least ‘good’ school attenders. However, a small number of      chil-
dren continue to have short or extended periods of absence. 

We track attendance daily. All teachers are aware of historical attendance patterns for       
children in their class as we know that  if repeated, this is likely to have a significant impact 
on their school experience. 

During the school day, we have the responsibility for safeguarding your children and if they 
are not in school, we cannot do this.  In order to check on the welfare of absent pupils, we 
are regularly conducting home visits. Home visits are standard procedure and were recently 
recommended by Gillian Keegan, the secretary of state for Education.  

On occasion, we may be accompanied by a member of the Early Intervention Team from Bol-
ton Council, particularly if this is for a child with what we would deem to have  ’persistent 
absence’. Please do not be alarmed or offended by our visits—we want to work with you to 
make sure your child succeeds and indeed thrives, by attending school regularly.  

 






